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SUBJECT/TITLE
Personalized military license plate

SPONSOR
Senator Larry Saunders

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 County clerks offices

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

SB 107/GA allows the combining of a personalized license plate with a military plate, creating a new type plate.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of SB 107/GA on local government is indeterminable, but should be minimal.  The measure will affect county clerks' offices, causing those agencies to have another license plate to administer.

The measure allows the combining of the personalized license plate with the military plate.  This will allow current or retired military personnel to use military-related letters and numbers significant to the applicant on a personalized plate.  Clerks offices receive a $3 fee from the sale of the plate, which should cover labor and administrative costs associated with the license tags.  Because these will be personalized plates, the handling and storage usually associated with license plates should be less for clerks because applicants order the license tags directly from the Transportation Cabinet through clerks' offices.  Thus, there are no stacks of personalized plates to be stored in clerks' offices.

Under the bill, clerks are to remit $5 of the initial $30 fee for the plate to the Department of Veterans' Affairs for a veterans' program trust fund.  During renewal, clerks also may collect a $5 donation for the same fund.  These added administrative activities should not be burdensome to clerks' offices.

About 20,000 military-related license plates were issued in the state in 2000, according to a vehicle summary report.  However, it is uncertain how many drivers would switch to the combined plate allowed under the bill.
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